
May 2023

Dear Parent/Carers,

Leighton Commonwealth Games Event

This summer we are once again holding Leighton Primary’s version of the Commonwealth
Games. This will be held during the week beginning 22nd May 2023. Years Preschool to 6 will be
taking part as follows;

YEAR GROUP DATE TIME

Y6 Monday 22nd May 2023 9.05am - 10.35am

Y5 Monday 22nd May 2023 10.50am -12.20pm

Y3 Tuesday 23rd May 2023 9.05am - 10.35am

Y4 Tuesday 23rd May 2023 10.50am -12.20pm

Reception and Preschool Wednesday 24th May 2023 9.15am - 10.45am

Y2 Thursday 25th May 2023 9.05am - 10.35am

Y1 Thursday 25th May 2023 10.50am -12.20pm

We have everything crossed for good weather next week. Unfortunately, if it is too wet we may
need to rearrange these dates for another time.

Parents are very welcome to come into school to cheer on their child/ren. Parents will enter
through the park gate and sign in via the list on tables, this will be supported by staff from your
child’s classes. Parents may enter from 9am for the first session and leave by 10:40 and the 2nd
session parents can enter from 10:45. Please make sure you leave promptly to allow for the new
parents to enter.

Our sporting events are fully inclusive and we ensure that all children take part in track or field
events that are best suited to their skills.



There will be strictly no photography permitted during the event however there will be an
opportunity to take a picture of your child at the end. Staff will be taking photos throughout the
sessions. Tea and coffee will be available.

For the day to run smoothly, please can we ask that your child’s PE kit could include the colour
of their house. Ambition - YELLOW, Community - PURPLE and Respect - BLUE.

Please refer to the kit list below for what is needed:

· Suitable PE kit: Shorts, Trainers, Socks, T-shirt

· Water bottle

· Hat/Sun Cream

· Any coloured clothing to match their house.

Please can you take a moment to read the following statement:

As part of our Health and Safety and Child Protection guidelines, I must take this opportunity to
remind you that the children’s wellbeing is our priority therefore we will set out areas for you to
stand and watch the sport day activities.

No adult other than staff will be able to stand at the finishing line of any races; we would ask that
congratulating your child in person happens at the end of the event.

NO alcohol, smoking or dogs will be allowed on school premises for this event.

Spectators and non-Leighton children will not be able to enter the school premises to use the
toilets or other facilities.

We appreciate your cooperation and understanding in this matter.

Kind regards

Headteacher
For and on behalf of Leighton Primary School


